
November 7, 2023

Cheers to the Ending of a Construction Season 
Like No Other 



Oh, it has truly been a construction season like no other. Driving around Novi this year felt like 
navigating a maze, but we're finally seeing the light at the end of the tunnel. Many projects are 
complete or nearing the finish line, and we're excited to say that this year's construction season 
is coming to a close. 

Some projects coordinated by other entities (MDOT, GLWA) will continue into next year, but we 
are grateful for the patience you continue to show during this time. 

While this is the last e-newsletter of the construction season, your Community Relations team is 
always here to answer any questions or concerns you have. Please reach out 
to communityrelations@cityofnovi.org with any of your needs. 

Here's to better roads ahead! 

MDOT PROJECTS 



I-96 Freeway Flex Route

MDOT plans to conduct a full freeway closure of EB I-96 from Wixom to Novi for overhead sign 
installation on Saturday, November 11, from 5 a.m. to 1 p.m. The posted detour will be EB I-96 
to EB Grand River to NB Novi to EB I-96. 

After the sign installation is complete, construction operations will begin winding down for a 
seasonal stoppage before resuming again in the spring for westbound construction. Until that 
time, EB I-96, Kent Lake Road to I-275, will have two lanes open. The NB/SB Wixom Road on-
ramps to EB I-96 and the NB Novi Road on-ramp to EB I-96 are now open. 

The remaining ramps will be reopened by early December: 
 EB I-96 off-ramp to Novi Road
 SB Novi Road on-ramp to EB I-96
 NB/SB Beck Road on-ramp to EB I-96

Rebuilding Michigan I-696 Project 

Activities will shut down in November and resume again in the spring of 2024. At that time, traffic 
will have been shifted onto the new eastbound lanes while they reconstruct the westbound 
lanes. 

To keep up to date on MDOT projects, visit drivingoakland.com. 

RCOC PROJECTS 



14 Mile Road Simple Asphalt Resurfacing 

RCOC is currently paving 14 Mile Road from 
Haggerty Road to East Lake Drive. The road 
remains open, with flaggers directing traffic 
in the work zone. 

Please expect delays as RCOC continues 
work. 

Novi Road Rehabilitation 

Novi Road is open to two-way traffic! Thank 
you to everyone for their patience during the 
project. 

For more information or to file complaints regarding RCOC projects, please call 248.645.2000. 

GLWA 54-INCH TRANSMISSION WATER MAIN 
Meadowbrook Road Between 12 and 13 
Mile Road 

GLWA will resume pipe installation later this 
month on Meadowbrook Road between 12 
and 13 Mile Roads. 

This work is anticipated to be completed 
over the winter. Pavement work in this 
section is expected to be complete in the 
spring of 2024. 

13 Mile Road 

GLWA completed restoration work on 13 
Mile and opened all lanes to traffic. 

Construction operations will resume when 
the City of Novi takes over the remainder of 
the reconstruction project next summer when 
school is out of session. During this portion 
of the project, 13 Mile Road will again be 
open to one-way traffic only, but for a limited 
time and with no school traffic adding to the 
congestion. 

11 Mile Road 

Paving operations are currently underway on 11 Mile Road and Seeley, working their way toward 
Meadowbrook. Be prepared for intermittent flagging as GLWA conducts work in the area.  



For more information or to file complaints regarding GLWA projects, please call 313.316.9192. 

GLWA 54-INCH TRANSMISSION WATER MAIN 

Taft Road Rehabilitation 

The contractor is currently placing permanent pavement markings on Taft Road, which is 
anticipated to be completed today. While the crew conducts work, be prepared for potential 
delays. 

Important Information 

Project schedules are only estimates. Work could be delayed for a number of factors, such as 
inclement weather. 

Motorists should expect delays while work is in progress. 

Driveway access may be impacted for residents located within the work zone 

Have more questions? 
Call or email the Community Relations Team at 248.735.5628 or 

communityrelations@cityofnovi.org. 




